
GOVERNOR'S MESSAGE 

From the Back of the Bike. . .  
February is “Peace and Conflict Resolution” month on the Rotary 
calendar.   Watching our “leaders” in Washington it is readily 
apparent that Rotary’s focus on Peace and Conflict Resolution is as 
timely as it has ever been.  We can promote the focus of the month 
in a variety of ways in our communities. Consider Organizing 
'MUNA' (Modal United Nations Assembly) at the college level; 
engaging in reconciliation of broken families; restoring 
relationships; helping people live in peace with their families and 
their neighbors; or assisting young single mothers who are victims 
of sexual abuse through training with self-help projects, for 
example, opening a small business that may help them with their 
children.  Our District Community and Foundation committees 
are on the back of your bike ready to assist you with ideas and 
implementation.  

We began our Mid-Year visits meeting with the Area 8 Clubs on 
January 30, followed by Area 8 and 9’s Foundation Dinner 
January 31. We will be visiting Areas 2, 4, and 7 during February.  
District Governor Elect (DGE) Roberta Pickett spent a week in San 
Diego in January, with all of the DGE’s from around the world.  
She is now commencing the 2020/2021 journey at Pre-PETS with 
District 5190 President Elects February 1, and then they are all off 
to PETS in early March.  

Elsewhere in this newsletter is more information about RALLYE. 
We look forward to seeing you at the Nugget!  Our efforts have 
been focused on reducing travel and the number of Rotary 
weekends without reducing the quality or impact.  The learning 
sessions are filled with information and the events are packed with 
fun.  Register on our District website. 
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UPCOMING ACTIVITIES 

Feb 1: PrePETS 2020 

Feb 19: Area 4 - Rotary 
Community Awards Dinner 

Feb 20: Area 4 - Mid-Year 
Visit 
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CLICK HERE 
to view District and Club calendar

http://rotarydistrict5190.org
http://rotarydistrict5190.org


                                               

AREA UPDATES

Area 4 
Everyone celebrated the holidays in fine fashion 
in Western Nevada County with lots of ugly 
sweater contests and holiday cheer.  Most of the 
clubs in Area 4 rang the bell for the Salvation 
Army kettles in the community. 

Rotary Club of Grass Valley 
Happy Bucks, Sad Bucks: the club had a visit from 
their 2017-2018 Rotary Youth Exchange (RYE)  
student, Ruth Borges who is from Brazil but is 
currently studying in Virginia on a tennis 
scholarship.  Grass Valley South bid a fond adieu 

to long time member Scott Schmitt as his family 
moves to Idaho.  Nevada City Rotary celebrated 
the life of John Burke, long time member.  His 

wife Carla is still a member and we send our 
condolences. 

Rotary Club of Penn Valley 
Projects near and far: Penn Valley sponsored 
“Breaking Down the Walls” with the help of a 
District Service Grant at Ready Springs 
Elementary school; students came to a recent 
meeting to talk about their experience.  Nevada 
City Rotary will be taking a team to their wellness 
checks and eye exam clinic in Los Barilles Mexico; 
this is joint project with Reno Rotary and the 
Rotary Club of Los Barriles.  

FUNraisers: Grass Valley Rotary will be holding 
their annual Casino Night, February 1, with a 
speakeasy theme.  The 20th Annual Joanie 

Randy Van Tassell 
District Governor 2019-2020 
Rotary International District 5190 
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Toleration is the greatest gift of the 
mind; it requires the same effort of 
the brain that it takes to balance 
oneself on a bicycle.~ Helen Keller ~

Fellow Rotarians say “farewell” to Scott Schmitt

Breaking Down the Walls strives to unify, empower and engage 
students to create a positive and supportive campus.

Rotarians sooth fears during blood testing at the Los Barrels project
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Bumpus Daffodil Run is April 5, a collaborative 
fundraiser for the Penn Valley Chamber, Penn 
Valley Rotary and Penn Valley Lions. 

Anita Daniels, Assistant Governor 

Area 8 

Rotary Club of Reno Central 
December 14 : Salvation Army Red Kettle Bell 
Ringers were joined by singing Interactors from 
Wooster High School at the Mae Anne Walmart, 
they raised $954.30. 

December 22 and January 7: Veterans Guest 
House dinners over two separate evenings.  
Guests were treated to smoked baby back ribs one 
night, and pot roast the other, along with a full 
array of salads, sides and delicious desserts. 
Rotarians got to tour the new, expanded house, 
and socialized with the guests. 

January 30: International Committee 
members attend the International Projects Fair in 
Cali, Colombia, and to visit the Coffee Processing 
Global Grant site in Belen de Umbria.  The photo 
shows coffee processing equipment purchased by 
the Global Grant has arrived at the processing 
site.  The Rotary Cub of Periera Perla del Otun's 
will sign the Twin Club agreement, exchange club 
flags, and acknowledge their members who 
assisted in the development of the Global Grant, 
and now are implementing the project. 

February 20: New Member Welcome Dinner 
allows new and old members to learn more about 
Rotary, the club, the various committees, and 
ways to get involved with service opportunities. 

March: Club Level Speech and Music Contests 
invites students from both Wooster and Hug High 
Schools to compete for the Area 8 contests. 

April 7: Achievement Beyond Obstacles (ABO) 
Speech Luncheon at the Peppermill is one of four 
hosted by Area 8 lunchtime clubs. High school 
seniors who are nominees for the ABO 
scholarships are invited to speak about their goals 
and future plans. www.abonevada.com 

April 18:  21st Reno Crab Feed and Beach Party at 
the Reno Ballroom is shaping up to be our best 
event yet!  Join six hundred of your best friends 
for seafood, lots of goodies, and fun!  It is all 
geared to raise funds to support programs and 
serve in our community and around the world, for 
youth, veterans, seniors, education, economic 
improvement, disease prevention, clean water, 
and so much more. 

http://www.abonevada.com/
http://www.abonevada.com/
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Rotary Club of Sparks Centennial Sunrise 
The Sparks Centennial Rotary club had a big 
finish to in 2019, including a fantastic Year End 
Party to celebrate 2019.  Rotarians adopted 
students at Spanish Springs for Christmas and 
helped fill the needs for one of the families.  
Sparks Police Department on New Year’s Eve 
were treated to food and snacks to the to show 
support and thank them for their service.   

In January we are hosted the Rotary Means 
Business.  We are also eager to assisting the Eddy 
House as they begin their program to help young 
men and women gain traction to get off the street 

Bill Boon, Assistant Governor 

Area 13 

Rotary Club of Mammoth Lakes  
The Club has been participating in the Soles for 
Souls project.  Each member is contributing at 
least one pair of new flip flops or lightweight 
shoes size 5 years to 12 years old.  The Rotary 
Club of Fernley and the Rotary Club of Lahore 
Metropolitan Punjab Pakistan are coordinating 
this effort to put shoes on barefoot children, 
which will reduce infections and prevent injuries. 
  
The Mammoth Master Craftsmen First Lego 
League (FLL) Robotics Team is hosting a 
presentation on Tuesday, January 21, from 5:00 
to 6:30 p.m. at the Mammoth Unified School 
District Office, 461 Sierra Park Road.  As most of 
you know, the Club has sponsored this talented 

group for the past two years, and this is a great 
opportunity to find out about their latest 
achievements. 
  
We're still working on a location for our Learn to 
Play Poker night on Thursday, January 30.  This 
is a great opportunity to sharpen your skills in 
advance of our Poker Tournament fundraiser in 
the spring. 

Rotary Club of Bishop Sunrise 
The 4th Annual International Feast will be held 
on Saturday, February 8, at the Tri-County 
Fairgrounds, Bishop, CA. This year’s treat is an 
Italian cuisine along with live music, dancing, 
silent auction and instate wine raffle. This is the 
Club’s major fundraiser of the year to assist 
families, schools, students, and other local and 
global projects aimed at making the world a 
better, kinder, more peaceful place. The Italian 
cuisine is honoring one of the outbound Club 
Rotary Youth Exchange students. 

Rotary Club of Bishop 
On Saturday, January 11, the Rotary Club of 
Bishop and Rotary of Club of Bishop Sunrise 
joined together to host the Rise Against Hunger 
food-packaging event at the Methodist Church in 
Bishop.  The event was promoted in The Inyo 
Register inviting the general public to help.  A 
number of non-Rotarians participated to bag 
10,000 meals in just a couple hours. 

Hunger doesn’t have to exist - let’s end it together
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FEATURE STORIES 
 

February RYE Corner 

My life has changed, and I am changing with it 
In exploring Rotary Youth Exchange, sometimes we get the opportunity to share with you an experience 
related to past exchanges.  This month, Jon Greene, RYE Executive Secretary, has a great story to share.  I 
have often told our host families that by hosting an exchange student, there is a high likelihood that they 
now have a guide and host when they find themselves in that student’s country. The relationships that 
develop during the three to four-month hosting periods are often fast and deep and lasting, allowing the 
host parents to watch their “child” grow up and prosper. 

In the spring of 1999 Jon’s wife, Martha, was the Group Study Exchange team leader on a GSE Team from 
D5190 to D2230, Poland.  In November of 2000 Martha and Jon participated in a National Immunization 
Day in Ghana.  Since their flights required a change of planes in Europe, Jon and Martha decided to 
spend 10 days in Poland so that Martha could reconnect with Polish Rotarians that she met when on her 
GSE visit.  One of the Rotarians that she met had set up an afternoon for them with a new member of the 
Rotary Club of Częstochowa who lived in the country.  

Because there was snow on the ground, the new Rotarian, Grzegorz, took Jon and Martha on a horse-
pulled sleigh ride. Grzegorz's son Kuba (age 14) joined them for the sleigh ride.   And the following 
summer Kuba traveled by himself to Reno and spend  6  weeks with the Greenes.  On their next trip to 
Poland, they stayed with Grzegorz at the same time he was hosting a D5190 RYE student. 
In the 2004 - 2005 RYE year, Kuba was an inbound RYE student hosted by Truckee Rotary.  Being an 
avid snowboarder and skateboarder, Truckee was the perfect match for him.  After his exchange Kuba 
returned home, finished high school and then alternated between working in one of Grzegorz's businesses 
and doing competitive snowboarding and some off-road motorcycle racing.  He also returned to Truckee 
several times to work at ski resorts over the years. 

Three years ago Kuba did something we have seen from other Inbound students – he made the decision to 
settle in the United States and is now living in the Newport Beach, CA area.  Several weeks ago Kuba 
became a member of the Rotary Club of Newport - Balboa.  Jon chatted recently with Kuba who told him 
that when he was inducted into the club, he gave his self-introduction and vocational speech to the club, 
noting that about half of his presentation was about the impact that Rotary Youth Exchange had on his 
life.  His enthusiasm caused him to actively promote RYE to his 
fellow students at his Polish high school as well.   

Jon and Martha have asked Kuba to write an article for the D5190 
newsletter about how RYE has influenced his life.  So you will be 
hearing more of Kuba in the upcoming months.  Not only are the 
host RYE students impacted by this program, the host families, the 
RYE Committee members and your club members enjoy lasting 
benefits from having an exchange student in your communities. And 
I will keep sharing the stories that prove the value of Rotary Youth 
Exchange.  

More information: 
Outbound Coordinator: Bob Conner, 5190bob@gmail.com or (775) 
267-4640 
Inbound Coordinator and Host Family Coordinator:  Chesa Keane, 
chesa5190@gmail.com or (775) 691-2700. 

Kuba being inducted into the 
Rotary Club of Newport – Balboa.

mailto:5190bob@gmail.com
mailto:chesa5190@gmail.com
mailto:5190bob@gmail.com
mailto:chesa5190@gmail.com
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Brand News 2020! 

NEW! Voice & Visual Identity Guide 2.0 
Do you have questions about writing in the Rotary voice? About creating and using your club 
logo?  Rotary’s Voice and Visual Identity Guidelines provides essential information to 
help you speak, write and design communications materials in one Rotary voice.  Voice & 
Visual Guidelines and Visual Identity at a Glance, a short, summarized version have 
been updated and are now available for download.  

VISIT BRAND CENTER

Rotary International 2020-21 Presidential Theme 

Seize opportunities to enrich your life and the communities you serve 
Rotary isn’t just a club for people to join, but rather “an invitation to endless opportunities,” 
said Rotary International President-Elect Holger Knaack, who becomes president on 1 July. 
He emphasized that Rotary creates pathways for members to improve their lives and the lives 
of those they help through service projects. 

LEARN MORE

Why Do People Join Rotary? 

Why stay, why leave? 
Rotary conducts the Membership 
Experience Feedback survey annually 
to better understand the needs, 
interests, and engagement of our 
members. The most recent survey 
offers insight on prospective, current 
and former members. For example: 

Why do members stay in Rotary? 
• to positively impact their community 

(18%)

• to connect with other people in my 
new community (10%)

• for friendship and fellowship (9%) 

Why do members leave? 
• Cost and time constraints (40%)
• Club environment and 

organizational culture (29%)
• Unmet expectations (16%) 

View the executive summary for more 
information.

MEMBERSHIP EXPERIENCE 
FEEDBACK SURVEY



It’s Not Too Late 

You too can experience the earth and welcome of Honolulu in 2020! 
Paradise, opportunity, and unforgettable memories await you at the 111th Rotary International 
Convention in Honolulu, Hawaii, on June 6-10, 2020, where you’ll be connected to people of action 
from all over the world.  Discover the spirit of aloha with your family, friends, and fellow Rotarians.  
It’s the perfect setting, and the largest Rotary event of the year, for the entire family of Rotary to 
celebrate, collaborate, and connect.  Many Rotary service projects begin as conversations at these 
Conventions.   

If you attend: 
• You’ll be inspired by world leaders, philanthropists, and celebrities during general sessions. 
• You’ll learn about international and local projects, enjoy live entertainment, and sample regional 

cuisine within the House of Friendship and other exhibits. 
• You’ll experience the heart of Hawaii through a rich mix of cultures, cuisines, and traditions. 
• You’ll explore thought-provoking topics and learn skills to strengthen your club through lively 

discussions, seminars, and workshops. 
• You’ll connect with people of action from around the globe, forming friendships that last a 

lifetime, as we all work together to make the world a better place. 

Be sure that you and your Club is part of this exciting event.  Visit these 
sites for more information on the Convention and host-ticketed events, and 
to register:  www.riconvention.org and www.rotaryhonolulu2020.org.  

Remember, it's not too late, so register now.  See you there - on the beach!  
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Let’s talk on Rallye-2020! 

When:  April 23-26, 2020  
Where:  Nugget Casino Resort, Sparks, NV 
What:  Rotary Awards, Learning, and Leadership Yearly 
Event 
Highlights:  Amazing Keynote Speakers, Foundation 
Donor Recognitions, Golf Tournament at Red Hawk Golf 
Course, House of Friendship, DG Receptions, Speech/
Music Contests 

There’s More: Training and breakout sessions, business 
meetings, parades, awards, project videos, hands-on service 
project, DG demotion and changing of the Guards, plus, 
plus! 

For the next 2 years we are combining our CLA and District 
Conference!  The program can be found at www…            
the website is not yet LIVE, waiting on link - 
rallye2020.district5190.org 

Don’t delay!  Much of the training requires Pre-Registration!  
Register TODAY at  www…  Website is not yet LIVE - 
rallye2020.district5190.org 

For a room at the Nugget, call 1.800.648.1177 for a block 
rate of $79 (Thurs) $139 (Fri-Sun)  using code GR5190 

http://www.riconvention.org/
http://www.rotaryhonolulu2020.org/
http://rallye2020.district5190.org
http://rallye2020.district5190.org
http://rallye2020.district5190.org
http://rallye2020.district5190.org
http://www.riconvention.org/
http://www.rotaryhonolulu2020.org/


DECEMBER MEMBERSHIP CORNER
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District membership totals for 
at end of December showed a 
slight increase from where we 
started in July.  This is good 
news, as we held steady and 
didn’t drop below our starting 
figures as the mid-year billing 
cycle neared. 

Unfortunately, several clubs 
dropped members in the last 
two weeks of December.  This 
would indicate that those 
clubs were not meeting some 
members’ expectations, and 
that they should do some 
reflection on club culture and 
vibrancy. 

On the plus side, many clubs 
continued their growth 
pattern.  26 clubs are ahead in 
total number of members 
compared with July 1st! 
Showing double-digit growth 
are the Bishop Sunrise, 
Mammoth Lakes, Placerville, 
Reno Central, Sierra Passport, 
Sparks Centennial Sunrise, 
and Tonopah Clubs! Meeting 
their annual membership 
goals that they set were 
Alturas, Bishop Sunrise, 
Placerville, Reno Central, 
Sparks and Tonopah Clubs! 

District-wide, our total 
membership stands at 2,250.  

Our membership team stands 
prepared to provide support 
for your club’s membership 
growth.  Give us a call!  And 
let’s Grow Rotary as we enter 
the last half of the Rotary year! 

Doug McDonald 
District Membership Chair 

Dougmcdonald49@gmail.com 

Club Growth for District #5190 1 July 1 July

Club Name (#) 2018 - 
2019

2019 - 
2020  #  % Growth

Alturas (517) Michael Mason 27 26 28 28 8%
Alturas Sunrise (50455) Jim Irvin 22 16 18 15 (6%)
Amador Upcountry (Pioneer) (21329) Bob Wood 21 22 23 22 0%
Auburn (519) Jeffrey Wood 93 105 108 103 (2%)
Auburn Gold Country (21951) Jerry Askew 27 30 Not Set 30 0%
Auburn Sunset (86799) David Detmer 21 18 23 16 (11%)
Bishop (696) Leo Pisculli 27 27 29 28 4%
Bishop Sunrise (51057) Erik Leitch 32 30 32 33 10%
Cameron Park (520) Anne Eckert 45 44 43 42 (5%)
Cap City Passport (29911) Lisa Hollenbeck 9 4 6 4 0%
Carson City (561) Peter Fishburn 66 66 70 60 (9%)
Chester (29041) Terry Johnson 16 13 Not Set 11 (15%)
E-Club of District 5190 (87456) Kammi Foote 23 21 Not Set 22 5%
Elko (562) Joyce Helens 61 55 Not Set 53 (4%)
Elko Desert Sunrise Rotary (26617) Pedro Ormaza 26 25 28 26 4%
Ely (563) Norman Christiansen 28 30 Not Set 30 0%
Fallon (564) Chris Pierce 38 41 43 40 (2%)
Fernley (73840) Pat Hon 26 31 35 33 6%
Georgetown Divide (528) Terry Hall 38 39 44 40 3%
Grass Valley (529) Carol Lenhard 66 65 70 64 (2%)
Grass Valley South (58704) Corinne Pryor 35 27 32 29 7%
Greenville (530) John Banks 14 13 Not Set 11 (15%)
Incline Village (565) Ray Steinberg 25 26 31 27 4%
Ione (24986) Richard Forster 33 27 29 25 (7%)
Jackson (532) Frank Verardi 51 47 52 50 6%
Loyalton (534) Chuck Henson 12 11 Not Set 10 (9%)
Mammoth Lakes (708) Sheryl Saari 25 17 22 21 24%
Minden (566) John Fisher 32 37 43 40 8%
Nevada City 49er Breakfast (27616) Stacy Drake Robinson 33 29 31 30 3%
Nevada City (536) Stacey Davidson 80 76 76 70 (8%)
Passport to Amador (89249) Anne Filer 34 36 37 32 (11%)
Penn Valley (29308) Bob Kline 30 37 39 37 0%
Placerville (542) Ed Mathews 31 33 37 37 12%
Plymouth-Foothills (75202) Jessica Herndon 37 31 37 33 6%
Pollock Pines-Camino (543) Ginger Swigart 21 18 Not Set 19 6%
Portola (544) Kim Wilbanks 27 24 27 23 (4%)
Quincy (545) Douglas Ely 47 48 51 47 (2%)
Reno (567) Steve Mestre 155 150 160 143 (5%)
Reno Centennial Sunset (66916) Joe Musser 34 37 43 38 3%
Reno Central (21034) Carole Gauler 72 67 71 76 13%
Reno Midtown (82762) Tova McGilvray 27 35 44 34 (3%)
Reno South (568) Bodie Monroe 51 51 53 51 0%
Reno Sunrise (26317) Mike Kattelman 46 44 Not Set 43 (2%)
Sierra Passport (30579) Becky Dunavent 23 16 20 18 13%
Smith Valley (569) PDG Gail Ellingwood 32 34 36 32 (6%)
South Lake Tahoe (549) Theresa Papandrea 23 24 27 23 (4%)
Sparks (570) Stacie Perkins 100 101 105 105 4%
Sparks Centennial Sunrise (68274) Doreen Barta 25 28 35 32 14%
Susanville (554) Rod Chambers 53 45 Not Set 47 4%
Susanville Sunrise (57664) Scott Purdy 29 33 Not Set 34 3%
Tahoe City (555) Dale Chamblin 33 29 32 27 (7%)
Tahoe-Douglas (571) Kristi Kandel 53 51 55 47 (8%)
Tahoe-Incline (50115) Linda Offerdahl 52 61 70 62 2%
Tonopah (572) John McCormick 15 17 19 19 12%
Truckee (556) Wes Beyer 89 90 92 88 (2%)
Truckee Sunrise (29467) Brent Ferrera 11 14 Not Set 14 0%
Winnemucca (76845) Kent Mowry 46 35 40 37 6%
Yerington (573) Nora Stevens 43 40 46 39 (3%)

Total Member Count For District #5190 2291 2247 2092 2250 0%
Made Goal

2019-
2020 
Goal

31 Dec
Membership Chair



FOUNDATION GIVING AS OF JANUARY 31, 2019
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Annual Fund Other Funds Endowment

YTD YTD YTD

District 5190 Contributions $0.00 0% $0.00 $1,269.20 $339.00 $0.00 $1,608.20
Alturas $6,000.00 77% $177.50 $4,615.00 $5,383.46 $0.00 $9,998.46
Alturas Sunrise $3,000.00 104% $194.72 $3,115.48 $0.00 $0.00 $3,115.48
Amador Upcountry (Pioneer) $2,000.00 143% $129.91 $2,858.00 $669.00 $0.00 $3,527.00
Auburn $10,000.00 86% $82.33 $8,645.00 $3,175.00 $0.00 $11,820.00
Auburn Gold Country $3,000.00 120% $119.83 $3,595.00 $200.00 $0.00 $3,795.00
Auburn Sunset $1,500.00 158% $131.89 $2,374.00 $59.00 $0.00 $2,433.00
Bishop $8,000.00 83% $246.48 $6,655.00 $12,885.50 $100.00 $19,640.50
Bishop Sunrise $3,500.00 51% $60.00 $1,800.00 $1,591.50 $0.00 $3,391.50
Cameron Park $10,000.00 67% $151.70 $6,675.00 $1,535.58 $10,000.00 $18,210.58
Cap City Passport $350.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $200.00 $0.00 $200.00
Carson City $13,000.00 69% $135.02 $8,911.26 $6,885.17 $0.00 $15,796.43
Chester $500.00 220% $84.62 $1,100.00 $100.00 $0.00 $1,200.00
E-Club of District 5190 $0.00 0% $76.19 $1,600.00 $1,400.00 $0.00 $3,000.00
Elko $0.00 0% $9.00 $495.00 $1,106.00 $0.00 $1,601.00
Elko Desert Sunrise Rotary $5,000.00 104% $207.28 $5,182.00 $8,590.00 $0.00 $13,772.00
Ely $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Fallon $5,500.00 39% $52.32 $2,145.00 $3,605.00 $700.00 $6,450.00
Fernley $3,500.00 48% $54.57 $1,691.60 $130.89 $0.00 $1,822.49
Georgetown Divide $3,000.00 20% $15.38 $600.00 $0.00 $0.00 $600.00
Grass Valley $14,000.00 97% $208.60 $13,559.00 $608.00 $0.00 $14,167.00
Grass Valley South $6,700.00 92% $228.33 $6,165.00 $3,730.00 $0.00 $9,895.00
Greenville $0.00 0% $76.92 $1,000.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,000.00
Incline Village $5,000.00 46% $88.27 $2,295.00 $705.00 $0.00 $3,000.00
Ione $5,000.00 50% $91.67 $2,475.00 $200.00 $0.00 $2,675.00
Jackson $4,000.00 453% $385.47 $18,117.00 $13,025.00 $0.00 $31,142.00
Loyalton $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Mammoth Lakes $3,500.00 46% $95.29 $1,620.00 $1,650.00 $0.00 $3,270.00
Minden $3,200.00 65% $56.22 $2,080.00 $2,484.00 $0.00 $4,564.00
Nevada City $1,500.00 243% $125.76 $3,647.00 $0.00 $0.00 $3,647.00
Nevada City 49er Breakfast $26,000.00 44% $151.47 $11,512.00 $1,769.00 $0.00 $13,281.00
Passport to Amador $1,500.00 107% $44.58 $1,605.00 $317.00 $0.00 $1,922.00
Penn Valley $6,000.00 91% $147.62 $5,462.00 $832.00 $0.00 $6,294.00
Placerville $4,000.00 82% $99.97 $3,299.00 $504.00 $0.00 $3,803.00
Plymouth-Foothills $7,000.00 58% $130.68 $4,051.00 $0.00 $75.00 $4,126.00
Pollock Pines-Camino $600.00 54% $18.06 $325.00 $50.00 $0.00 $375.00
Portola $5,000.00 56% $116.04 $2,785.00 $200.00 $0.00 $2,985.00
Quincy $5,000.00 34% $34.90 $1,675.00 $1,867.00 $0.00 $3,542.00
Reno $40,000.00 54% $144.77 $21,715.00 $59,602.00 $0.00 $81,317.00
Reno Centennial Sunset $6,000.00 85% $137.19 $5,076.00 $1,027.00 $0.00 $6,103.00
Reno Central $14,000.00 66% $137.24 $9,195.00 $14,450.00 $87,757.50 $111,402.50
Reno Midtown $900.00 153% $39.40 $1,379.00 $1,468.00 $0.00 $2,847.00
Reno South $7,500.00 89% $130.82 $6,671.68 $970.00 $0.00 $7,641.68
Reno Sunrise $0.00 0% $87.39 $3,845.00 $7,140.00 $0.00 $10,985.00
Sierra Passport $1,000.00 156% $97.19 $1,555.00 $220.00 $0.00 $1,775.00
Smith Valley $3,000.00 84% $74.15 $2,521.00 $169.00 $0.00 $2,690.00
South Lake Tahoe $2,300.00 120% $114.58 $2,750.00 $1,906.00 $0.00 $4,656.00
Sparks $18,500.00 90% $165.31 $16,696.00 $3,694.43 $0.00 $20,390.43
Sparks Centennial Sunrise $10,000.00 79% $281.79 $7,890.00 $2,249.00 $0.00 $10,139.00
Susanville $0.00 0% $2.22 $100.00 $588.00 $0.00 $688.00
Susanville Sunrise $0.00 0% $122.77 $4,051.50 $1,312.00 $0.00 $5,363.50
Tahoe City $2,500.00 34% $29.31 $850.00 $40.00 $0.00 $890.00
Tahoe-Douglas $18,000.00 10% $36.00 $1,836.00 $2,200.00 $0.00 $4,036.00
Tahoe-Incline $30,000.00 33% $164.10 $10,010.00 $700.00 $0.00 $10,710.00
Tonopah $500.00 489% $143.80 $2,444.53 $0.00 $0.00 $2,444.53
Truckee $12,000.00 79% $105.49 $9,494.00 $9,678.00 $0.00 $19,172.00
Truckee Sunrise $0.00 0% $81.93 $1,147.00 $1,673.00 $0.00 $2,820.00
Winnemucca $1,500.00 56% $24.14 $845.00 $1,000.00 $0.00 $1,845.00
Yerington $2,000.00 45% $22.25 $890.00 $100.00 $0.00 $990.00
Total $345,550.00 74.07% $113.91 $255,960.25 $185,982.53 $98,632.50 $540,575.28
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